Oregon New Sanctuary Movement
2249 E. Burnside, Portland OR 97217, 503-550-3510
portlandsanctuary@gmail.com, www.oregonsanctuary.org
April 22, 2008
Marissa Hernandez

U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement

425 I St. NW, Suite 1000

Washington, D.C., 20536

Re: Oregon New Sanctuary Movement’s Comments to DHS Docket No. ICEB-2006-0004

Dear Ms. Hernandez:

The Oregon New Sanctuary Movement submits these comments in opposition to the supplemental proposed rule that reissues the rule on Safe Harbor Procedures for Employers Who Receive a No-Match Letter. 

The Oregon New Sanctuary Movement is a coalition of over 20 different faith communities in the Portland, Oregon area that work in solidarity with immigrants to work for just immigration reform and an end to the U.S. foreign economic policies that drive migration.  

Members of our faith communities are involved in a variety of efforts to improve the working conditions of  working people.  We are especially concerned about the impact of these no-match letters and the DHS supplemental rule on workers in our congregations and our communities – immigrant and U.S.-born alike.  

The Oregon New Sanctuary Movement strongly opposes the Department of Homeland Security’s reissuance, without any substantive change, of the Safe Harbor Procedures for Employers Who Receive a No-Match Letter based on the following reasons:

· The rule does nothing to address issues raised by the court.

· The rule has resulted in the firing of lawfully authorized workers.

· The rule will continue to undermine labor rights thereby causing a detrimental impact on all workers. 

· The rule will overburden the Social Security Administration. 

· The rule will be costly to workers and the economy.

Sincerely,

Beth Poteet, ONSM Co-Coordinator
Oregon New Sanctuary Movement
2249 E. Burnside St, Portland OR 97217
503-550-3510, portlandsanctuary@gmail.com
